
 

Government Center  •  14949 62nd Street North — P.O. Box 6, Stillwater, Minnesota 55082-0006 
Phone:  651-430-6655  •  Fax:  651-430-6730  •  TTY:  651-430-6246 

www.co.washington.mn.us 
Equal Employment Opportunity / Affirmative Action 

Department of Public 
Health and Environment 
 
Lowell Johnson 
Director 
 
David Brummel 
Deputy Director 
 

 
 
 
February 12, 2019 

2103021410001 
PRIMEPARES & JACQUELINE PAL 
8252 JAMACA AVE N 
STILLWATER, MN 55082 
SEPTIC SYSTEM COMPLIANCE INSPECTION - SECOND NOTICE 
 
On 8/9/2016, a compliance inspection conducted by Inspect Minnesota, Midwest Soil Testing of 
the existing subsurface sewage treatment system (SSTS) at 8252 JAMACA AVE N determined 
that the system was non-compliant and presented an imminent threat to public health.  The 
Washington County Department of Public Health & Environment issued orders that the SSTS 
problem be abated within 10 days and replaced, repaired or its use discontinued within three 
(3) months. 
 
The three month (3) month compliance deadline of 12/20/2016 has passed, and as of the date 
of this correspondence, the Department has not received a permit application for the 
replacement of the SSTS.  Please contact Joe Sanders at 651-430-6679 by 3/6/2019 and provide 
an update as to when the SSTS will be brought into compliance. 
 
The Department recognizes that repairing or replacing an SSTS can seem like a daunting task. 
Financial assistance is available through Washington County in the form of low‐interest loans 
and grants from low‐income residents. Please visit www.washington.mn.us/septic for more 
information on financial assistance and the processes of repairing or replacing an SSTS. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Gary Bruns 
Environmental Program Supervisor 
651-430-6691 
 


